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June 21, 2013
The Honorable Michael Froman The Honorable Jacob Lew
United States Trade Representative United States Secretary of the Treasury
Office of the United States Trade Representative U.S. Department of the Treasury
600 17" Street, NW 1500 Pennsylvania Ave, NW
Washington, D.C. 20508 Washington, D.C. 20220

Dear Ambassador Froman and Secretary Lew,

The planned acquisition of Smithfield Foods by the Shuanghu Group of China has thrown a spotlight on
China’s unjustified barriers to U.S. meat exports. China maintains unscientific sanitary and phytosanitary
standards and applies those standards to its trading partners in an arbitrary fashion. As a result, while
Chinese meat producers are free to bid on U.S. companies accounting for a significant share of U.S. pork
production, our producers remain shut out of the important Chinese market, despite the available
scientific evidence confirming the safety of our practices and of our products.

Since 2003, China has closed its market to essentially all U.S. beef. This position is inconsistent with the
scientific findings of the World Animal Health Organization (OIE) and China’s treatment of other beef
exporting countries. Last month, the OIE reclassified the United States with its best rating and at the
same level as Australia, New Zealand, and others. While these countries enjoy access to the Chinese
market, the United States remains shut out. China bans imports of beef from U.S. cattle aged 30 months
and over, and has instituted a web of restrictions that effectively ban the importation of beef from cattle
under 30 months as well. This policy is unacceptable.

The purchase of Smithfield — the largest pork producer in the world -- is also difficult to square with
China’s restrictive policies that effectively ban U.S. pork. Currently, the Chinese market is closed to pork
containing any residue of ractopamine, a food additive that the scientific community regards as safe to
use. U.S. producers commonly use ractopamine and are unreasonably burdened by the Chinese
restriction. We urge you to press China to adopt the residue limit for ractopamine set last summer by the
relevant international standard-setting body, the Codex Alimentarius Commission.

We understand that the Smithfield transaction has been submitted to the Committee on Foreign
Investment in the United States (CFIUS) for review. This review must be thorough and take into account
the full range of national security interests. In particular, we urge that due consideration be given to the
impact of the transaction on food safety in the United States.

China’s policies are unscientific, inconsistent, and are directly harming the United States agriculture
community. The interests of our farmers and ranchers must be protected. We urge you to aggressively
engage with China to open its markets, to provide opportunities to U.S. meat producers like those Chinese
producers hope to obtain here in the United States.
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